
To Whom it May Concern, October 24, 2023

It is my absolute pleasure to recommend Arthur Aiello as a professional tutor.

I worked with Mr. Aiello for three years at Bloomingdale High School in Valrico, Florida where I

was both his peer and supervisor. As his peer, we worked on the same English 1 team. On this

team, we would collaborate with other teachers to plan, discuss, evaluate data, and create

assignments and assessments. Mr. Aiello was a very vocal and active member of this team. The

care that he had for his students was always evident in his conversations and in the concerns

that he would voice.

As his supervisor, I could always count on Mr. Aiello with any request. He wouldn’t hesitate to

cover a class that needed coverage, or a colleague who needed assistance. Mr. Aiello is a team

player who always did what was best for students.

Mr. Aiello never shied away from learning and growing as an educator. He did all the trainings

that were required, as well as others that would assist him in doing what was best for his

students. He would work with them individually to meet their needs and get them to gain the

skill that was being taught.

Notice the common theme…always what is best for students. As a tutor, Mr. Aiello would

provide the same care and consideration when dealing with students in a one-on-one situation.

He is knowledgeable, professional, and conscientious. One truly couldn’t ask for better.

Thank you,

Cheryl Freeman

Literacy Department Head

Bloomingdale High School

1700 E. Bloomingdale Avenue

Valrico, Florida 33596


